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leasant Ridge Montessori





Local School Decision Making Committee (LSDMC) Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, December 14, 2022
Meeting held in virtually via Google Meet 
Tami called the meeting to order at 3:05p 
Members present: 

Amber Simpson - principal

Paisley Starbuck - 3-6 Teacher Rep 

Catherine Guimaraes - 6-9 Teacher Rep

Tina North - 9-12 Teacher Rep

Lerenda Sims - 6-9 Para Professional Rep 

Claire Birmaher - Para Professional Rep 
Monique Johnson - Resource Coordinator 

Tami Kauffman - Vice Chair and Parent rep

Sharon Chaney - Chair and Golf Manor Rep

Gwen Roth - Secretary and Pleasant Ridge Rep

Jason Chamlee - Parent Rep

Barbara Wallin- Parent Rep

Angie Okuda - YMCA Rep 
1 Introductions and Icebreaker

· What is your best accomplishment for this year? 
2 Approval of minutes from November meeting

· Larenda Sims motioned, Paisley Starbuck seconded. MCU
3 Principal’s report

· Working towards closing out first semester.
· Continuing to pursue the official adoption of the Montessori curriculum. Working toward March date for Board presentation. All CPS Montessori schools have benefitted from the Montessori Coalition (independent advocacy group for CPS Montessori schools) and they will continue to advocate for Montessori schools in CPS. They are aware of work to adopt Montessori curriculum and they are in favor. 

· 3rd grade fall (October) reading score data has come back. Intervention is being planned based on results. Currently about 35% proficient in reading. 

· District engaging in panoramic survey of students grade 3-12, all staff and parents. Encourage all eligible people to take survey. Survey is available in the Rocker Newsletter and PRMRocks.org. District will use that information on an individual and district wide basis. This replaces POSSIP surveys. 
4 Resource Coordinators Report

· Tonight is Winterfest! 

· Also sent out a Partner Impact report, which the District has rolled out. 

· November and December are very busy months. 

· First Staff outing in October for staff to connect and make Smores!

· Grandparents/Special Friends day was a great success, with over 400 friends joining. 

· Winter Coat Drive was a success. Every child that needed a coat received one. Extra coats were donated to St Vincent DePaul. 

· Blessing bag count up to 1,400 and 95 thanksgiving boxes were distributed. 

· As of January 2023, YMCA will be the community resource lead in 10 schools. 
5 PRM After School Satisfaction Survey 

· Draft survey was reviewed. Ms. Simpson and Monique will finalize and send to eligible families for completion over break. 

· There was an issue in November with a student being released from aftercare without being properly checked out. New measures have been put in place to assure that does not happen again. 
6 District Wide meeting

· Treasurer discussed budget and LSDMC’s role in the budget process.

7 PTO Report

· PTO meeting cancelled for December. 

· Foundation’s Silent auction is coming back this year in February. The event will be held virtually. 

8 Ad Hoc Committee updates - Tami Kaufmann/Sharon Chaney
· Meeting was held on Dec 7th. Superintendent Wright discussed recently completed district audit. 

· Looking at correlation between school performance and enrollment.
· Next meeting - Jan 26 at 4:00p

· After Jan meeting, the district will hold corridor meetings (east side will probably be held in March) to gather feedback.
· Sharon will forward letter from sub committee to all LSDMC members for review and once approved will send to District Board members.  

9 City of Cincinnati Council and CPS meeting

· Meeting took place at Woodward HS. Many high level city employees attended, several board members and several city council members were in attendance. 
· The city has given CPS $3 Million to help with pedestrian safety. PRM was mentioned with our light changes and pedestrian scramble. 

· Scottie Johnson believes students can’t/won’t pay to have driver training at 16 and wait until they are 18 to get their license. CPS has discussed bringing back driver training to high schools.

· CPS is still short 35 crossing guards but has raised the minimum rate to $15/hour. 

· Metro is short on drivers and buses and is still not offering consistent transportation for students. 
· A child is considered homeless if they don’t have a steady home to live in and at least one parent or grandparent. Last year, almost 2,300 students were experiencing homelessness. This year that number so far is 1,900 students. 
10 New Business
· No update
11 Announcements

· No announcements
12 Upcoming Meetings

· The next meeting is Wednesday, January 11 at 3:00 on Google Meet. 

The meeting adjourned at 4:21pm. Paisley Starbuck motioned, Barbara Wallin seconded. MCU. 
